## Minutes April 30, 2018

The Board of Trustees of the Village of Greenwich held a special meeting on April 30, 2018 in the Board Room of the Community Center at 6 Academy Street in the Village of Greenwich for the purpose of adopting the budget for 2018-19 fiscal year. Present were Mayor Fuller and Trustees Brown, Robinson, and Edsforth. Trustee Vandewater was absent.

Mayor Fuller called the meeting to order at 6:30PM.

The Mayor began with a discussion of insurance. She had an earlier meeting with Dick Look from Northern Insuring to go over the 2018-19 annual renewal application. There may well be adjustments due to reassessments of values and review of contents which may affect premiums. The need for a proper inventory was discussed with Deputy Superintendent of Public Works and Deputy Fire Chief Brian Buell. This undertaking will commence as soon as time allows. Health insurance options for the 2018-19 insurance year commencing September 1st, 2018 were compared. The CDPHP HMO appears the most favorable at this time. No decision will be made, pending further review. Health Insurance appropriations were greater than budgeted last year. The budget for 2018-19 will use \$32,000 from surplus. Some of the difference may be made up if the Village were to stop reimbursing half of the health insurance deductible. A resolution to cease the Village's reimbursement of employee's deductible beginning September 1, 2018 was adopted on a motion by Trustee Brown, seconded by Trustee Edsforth, carried by all. The total tax levy for the Village of Greenwich will be \$1,092,504.25. There will be no override of the tax levy limit for the 2018-19 fiscal year.

A resolution to adopt the 2018-19 budget was made on a motion by Trustee Brown, seconded by Trustee Edsforth, and carried by all present.

The Meeting was adjourned at 7:19PM on motion by Trustee Brown, seconded by Trustee Edsforth, and carried by all present.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jane Dowling